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Waltham Conservation Commission

February 27, 2014
Meeting Minutes 
Attendees:  Bill Doyle, Robin Brodsky, Bill Doyle, Gerard Dufromont, Maureen Fowler, Daniel Keleher, Lesya Struz
Meeting called to order at 7:00pm.
Public Hearing

Notice of Intent DEP #: 316-674

Applicant: City of Waltham, CPW
Project Location: 2 Worcester Ln and 356 Bacon Street
Project type: Culvert extension and Bank restoration
Map/Parcel#: R0420060001
Ms. Fowler and Mr. Keleher both stated that they are members of the Piety Corner Club and have no financial interests in the club. 

Mr. Michael Chiasson, CPW director, Ms. Mary Rimmer from Rimmer Environmental, and Mr. Andy Truman from Samiotes Consultants spoke about the project. 

The plans for the project were presented. The culvert was installed and aligned incorrectly so that flow discharges toward the western bank, causing erosion and threatening some of the parking area. They are proposing a 20 foot pre-cast box extension culvert that can be placed in the stream bed.  The extension will allow a little bit of a shoulder on the road way for pedestrians. They are also proposing to re-grade some of the western bank of the West Chester Brook. The bank consists of riprap at a 3:1 slope. The riprap will be removed and replaced with a shallower slope with geotextile material. The new slope will be loamed and seeded with grasses. 
There were questions about the project causing flooding down the other end of the stream.  They don’t think this going to happen.  There were also questions to whether removing the riprap is necessary if it currently working.

Mr. Brian Maroney from 34 Worcester Ln spoke about the riprap.  The reason they want to change it is because the Piety Corner club currently spends $1200 a year to maintain the current slope.  They are looking to spend less with mowing grass instead.  The club also had a donation of granite that they have as a back-up plan. Mrs. Fowler stated that they can’t use the granite without filing first.  
Ms. Struz questioned if there could be some trees planted where the grass is for shade and to help keep the bank in place. Mr. Chiasson stated it was a private parking lot and the city does not need to provide shading. There also might be something in the easement preventing planting of trees. 
There was a question to what would happen if the Piety Corner club stopped providing the maintenance of the riprap what would happen in the future? Also, they need to come up with an alternative plan to the grass. 


A site visit was scheduled for March 6th at 9:30am.

There were no other questions from the audience.  Ten people raised their hand in favor of the project. 

Motion to continue until next meeting made by Ms. Fowler, seconded by Mr. Dufromont. Motion passed. 

Public Meeting
Request from Certificate of Compliance DEP#: 316-669

Applicant: Kenneth Lopez

Project Location: 131 Linden Street

Map/Parcel#: R0530070005

Attorney Phil McCourt and Mr. Bob Bibbo represented Mr. Lopez.

Mr. Bibbo stated that all the contours are done back to existing grade.  The job was done back in December. There is a copy of the environmental report of the property. Mr. Bibbo presented photos to the commission.

Ms. Struz questioned if the state go back to them. They did not get back to them they had no interest in the project and did not respond.  DCR received a copy of the NOI. Attorney McCourt read a letter from DCR from August 13, 2013.

Ms. Fowler made a site visit. There is a big pile of snow where the dirt used to be. She thinks the site is a disgrace. The grading that has been done is great.  The privacy fence is down and the silt fence is falling down.

The commission would like to do a joint visit at the property with the city inspectional services. For now a site visit will be done on February 28th at 12pm to see if the project is in compliance.

Motion to continue to the next meeting made by Ms. Fowler, seconded by Ms. Struz. Motion passed.
Request for determination

Applicant: George and Sally Kendis

Project Location: 22 High Rock Circle

Project Type: Tree removal

Map/Parcel#: R0120100023

The applicants are away until April.  Commission members will try by to take a look at the trees. Request for applicant to come back in when they are back from vacation.

Meeting Minutes:

  Motion to approve minutes from 2/27/14 made by Ms. Fowler, seconded by Ms. Brodsky.
Motion passed. 

Correspondence:

· Email from Ann Clifford re: new outdoor interpretive sign.  Ann sent pictures of the old sign and new sign. Would like commission’s approval for new sign.  Commission approved.

· Email from business owner re: tapping trees at Stonehurst for maple syrup.  There was a discussion to whether it was legal to profit off of city land.   Commission will send memo to Law department and deny the request for now.
. 
Mrs. Fowler:
· No updates

Mr. Dufromont
· No Updates 
Mr. Keleher
· No updates
Mr. Doyle

· No updates
Ms. Struz

· She put together a draft letter for the docks. It will be sent to DCR, DEP, and other town Conservation Commissions. 

Ms. Brodsky
· No Updates
Committee Reports:
· CPC:   Mr. Dufromont questioned whether someone else would like to be on the CPC board if he decided to leave.  He does like how the Arrigo Farm purchase is going.  The law department would not let them see the appraisal or 21E reports.  Ms. Brodsky stated she might be interested.  Mr. Dufromont has not decided yet. 
New Business:
· Purchase of iPads for the commission members.  Work with IT to get a price quote on iPad Airs and see about getting Wi-Fi and cables for projectors in the building.  

Motion to adjourn made by Ms. Fowler seconded by Mr. Dufromont. Motion passed.
 Meeting adjourned at 9:15pm. 
